
MYRTLE GROVE BAPTIST CHURCH 
5920 Lillian Highway, Pensacola, Florida 32506 – 850-455-7389 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING ON June 23, 2021 
 
The regular Business Meeting was held on June 23, 2021 at 6:00pm.  The meeting was held in the 
worship center and was opened in prayer.   
 
CLERK’S BUSINESS:  Betty Scurlock presented the  Regular Business Meeting minutes for May 19, 2021, 
as printed in the June business meeting package.   Motion to approve by Larry Westman;  seconded by 
David Mason.  Approved by an aye vote. 
 
Requests for letters for church membership :  From Olive Baptist Church for letters of Jim and Carolyn 
Gramlich.  Motion to approve by Ellen Guerin; seconded by Larry Westman.  Approved by an aye vote. 
 
Presentation of new members:  By Statement:  Tim and Rachel Long.  Motion to approve by Melissa 
Westman; seconded by Kathy Lewallyn.  Approved by an aye vote. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Chuck Keistler presented the May Financial Report, which is attached to the 
June business meeting package.  Motion to approve by Tony McFarlane; seconded by Steve Martinez.   
Approved by an aye vote. 
 
COMMITTEE/ TEAM REPORTS 
 
OLD BUSINESS:   
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
- Committee on Committees, Johnette Sims recommended the following names to form an ad hoc 
Refresh Committee:  Jamie Christine, Johnny Christine, Craig Berry, Pat Berry, Ray Winstead, Kelly Reed, 
Mark McCraney, Natalie James Macho, Dick Hamel, Roy Emond, Gean Ann Emond, Roger McGinnis, 
MGBC Staff (ex-officio).  Larry Westman moved to modify the motion to add Dallas Hansen; seconded by 
Ellen Guerin.  Approved by an aye vote.   
 
-Nominating Committee, Margaret Jerauld recommended that Jim Simmons be elected fill the vacant 
teacher position for the Adult 3 Sunday School class.  Approved by an aye vote.   
 
-Cody Erskine recommended that electric drums be purchased for the worship center with funds from 
the music budget (approximate cost $2,500).  Motion to approve by Sam Lucas; seconded by David 
Mason.  Approved by an aye vote. 
 
- Finance Committee, Gean Ann Emond recommended that funds left over from the 2019 budget be 
earmarked for the project to update the FLC lobby.   Approved by an aye vote. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 
 
____________________________________  _______________________________________ 
Betty Scurlock, Acting Church Clerk   Dr. Josh Morea, Moderator 
                     


